
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON WATER

February 9, 2005        Field Trip

12:00 P.M. Port of Vancouver

      (Corrected 03-07-05)

MEMBERS PRESENT:            Rep. Rep. Bob Jenson, Chair

Rep. Rep. Jerry Krummel, Vice-Chair

MEMBERS EXCUSED:             Rep. Jackie Dingfelder, Vice-Chair

Rep. Phil Barnhart

Rep. Alan Brown

Rep. Billy Dalto

Rep. Carolyn Tomei

STAFF PRESENT:                  Sandy Thiele-Cirka, Committee Administrator

Pamella Andersen, Committee Assistant

MEASURES/ISSUES HEARD:

                                                Removable Spillway Weir – Field Trip

                                                Port of Vancouver, Washington

These minutes are in compliance with Senate and House Rules.  Only text enclosed in quotation 
marks reports a speaker’s exact words.  For complete contents, please refer to the tapes.

TAPE/# Speaker Comments



removable spillway weir – field trip

Members of the committee and committee staff traveled to the Port of Vancouver, WA, Thompson 
Metal Fabricators to listen to a presentation by the Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) on removable 
spillway weirs, and to observe the weir nearing completion that will be installed at the Ice Harbor Dam 
on the Snake River.


